Town of Antrim Board of Selectmen

Minutes of the November 22, 1994 meeting.

Board members present were: Phil Dwight, Dave Boule and Tom Davis.

Minutes of the November 14, 1994 meeting were approved as written.

The Highway Budget was reviewed with Bob Varnum and the following was decided:

- 1. Payroll account not discussed
- 2. All other items remain the same except—
  Vehicle Repair— decrease from \$3,500 to \$6,500
  Pugmill increase from \$2,000 to \$8,000
  Gravel increase from \$2,000 to \$7,000
  Asphalt increase from \$1,000 to \$8,000
  Mowing add new \$2,500
- 3. Warrants will be presented to:
  - a. provide \$10,000 for a new sander
  - b. provide \$20,000 to Capital Reserve -change the description to "Loader"

The Police Budget was reviewed with Brian Brown and the following was decided:

- 1. Payroll account was discussed but not finalized.
- 2. All other items to remain the same except—
  Telephone increase \$\frac{1}{2} \tau \\$400 to \\$3,500

  Dispatch increase \$\frac{1}{2} \tau \\$1,500 to \\$8,000

  Dues and subscription decrease \$\frac{1}{2} \tau \\$450 to \\$0

  Postage increase \$\frac{1}{2} \tau \\$30 to \\$100

  Misc. decrease \$\frac{1}{2} \tau \\$500 to \\$0
- A warrant will be presented to add \$10,000 to the Cruiser Capital Reserve.

Upon motions duly made and seconded the following items were approved and/or signed:

- 1. An Intent to Cut for property owned by Paul Whittemore.
- 2. A corrected Warrant for the Collection of Taxes for 1994 2nd half taxes.
- 3. Abatement paper work was signed for; Martha Brown inventory penalty, Brian and Katherine Totte trailer removed, Lester and Giffin Russell 2 lots actually one, and Natalie Graves porch misclassified

page two Antrim Board of Selectmen November 22, 1994

The following correspondence were reviewed:

Upton, Sanders and Smith re: Town of Antrim/Peterborough Savings Bank/Blair

Stebbins, Bradley, Wood and Harvey re: Antrim v. Conval

Upton, Sanders and Smith re: Robinson v. Town of Antrim

Stebbins, Bradley, Wood and Harvey re: Antrim v. Conval and N.H. Dept. of Education

Antrim Planning Board re: Notice of Decision - Partial Approval Swiftwater Girl Scout Camp.

N.H. M.A. - Membership Survey

Revised School Payment Schedule

The following abatement requests were discussed and disposed of as indicated:

Paul and Gloria Planchet - denied Martha Brown - to be reviewed Mary Hammond - approved

The Board then discussed the following items:

The Town of Bennington's Recycling Committee had approached the Board asking if the Antrim Transfer Station would be willing to accept their waste plastics. The Board decided against this idea.

The Board approved the name of "Old Route 9" to be changed to Brown Ave. The Street name being used by the Bryer Family is currently 58 Old Hancock Road it will be changed to Pleasant Street. ( A house number will be forthcoming.)

Dave Boule will research a request to have an address changed from Stacy Hill Road to Farmstead Road.

Pat Maynard from Antrim Recreation presented to the Board a request she had received from Hillsboro's Youth Athletic Association asking permission to use Antrim's Gym because of their overcrowded situation. The Board denied this request because it was felt it would present too many complications. Pat also informed the Board of some areas of the gym that need repair. Dave will handle this. The Board is still in the process of creating a list of rules for the use of the Town's Gym.

page three Antrim Board of Selectmen November 22, 1994

The Board also decided that Thompson Crossing will be used as a road name instead of North Bennington Road.

The Gregg Lake Bridge situation was discussed. Tom Davis is to get additional information before decision is made. The Selectmen will give Planning Board its recommendation no later than January 15, hopefully by December 31, 1994.

The Board agreed with Bart Mayer's suggestion regarding the allocation of costs for the Davy expert witness fees.

The meeting was adjourned at 10:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted Phil Dwight.